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WHO WE ARE
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is a non–profit organization of motorcycle enthusiasts from all 

walks of life.
•	 We lobby and educate the government and the general public to promote motorcycling 

in a safe and positive image.
•	 We endeavor to enlist the cooperation and participation of all organizations and individuals 

that share a similar interest in preserving our American tradition of FREEDOM.
•	 We promote motorcycle safety, training, and political awareness.
•	 We fund our work by holding a series of annual events at different locations within our 

service area and other motorcycle activities.
•	 We are your neighbors and friends who work, pay taxes, and get involved with our 

community.
•	 We serve and support our country and believe in freedom.
•	 We use all legal means to protect our rights without infringing on the rights of others.
•	 ABATE of Florida, Inc. is incorporated under the laws of Florida as a motorcycle rights 

organization or MRO. We are currently the only political MRO in Florida representing 
the interest of its members and the motorcycling public at-large.

•	 WE ARE NOT A CLUB OR A GANG.

ABATE is open to all individuals age 18 and older interested in motorcycle rights, safety or 
education. It doesn’t matter what you ride or even if you ride. Everyone is welcome to join 
ABATE of Florida, Inc., which ensures YOUR opinion and views on motorcycle laws will be 
heard.

There are no requirements to join us and we respect and welcome all motorcycle clubs or any 
other motorcycle associations or organizations. We do not have any mandatory meetings or 
rides.

Paid Membership Includes:

•	 ABATE Voting Privileges 
•	 Free $4,000 Accidental Death or Dismemberment Insurance Policy from the American 

Income Life Insurance Company. As long as your membership is current, you are 
covered.

•	 Free classified advertising in the Southeast Chapter and State ABATE newsletters. 
•	 Motorcycle Safety and Educational Updates. 
•	 A full-time ABATE of Florida, Inc. Lobbyist who fights for your rights at the state and 

national levels. 
ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. DOES NOT CONDONE DRINKING AND RIDING. DONATIONS TO ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. ARE NOT 
DEDUCTIBLE FOR FEDERAL INCOME TAX PURPOSES. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION 
MAY BE OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE WITHIN THE STATE. REGISTRATION 
DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL, OR RECOMMENDATION BY THE STATE. WWW.800HELPFLA.COM 1-800-435-7352.

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 
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Some of ABATE of Florida, Inc.’s Accomplishments

• On July 1, 2000, we had the 30 year old Florida Helmet law repealed; July 1, 2020 was our 20th 
Anniversary of Freedom of Choice. 

• We’ve become the 4th largest State Motorcycle Rights Organization (MRO) in the country (IN & IL 
are 1&2, we regularly switch for 3rd & 4th with PA). 

• We got the handlebar heights law modified. 

• We successfully fought a bill that would forbid our children from riding on our bikes. 

• We successfully fought the bill that would confiscate motorcycles for going 30MPH over the speed 
limit. 

• We developed an effective MSAP program that has raised motorist’s perceptions and awareness 
of motorcycles, and have received funding from the State of FL totaling over $750,000 to promote 
motorcycle safety and awareness. 

• We successfully fought the bill against vertical tags that had over $1,100 in fines for a first offense. 

• Supported and fought for a texting-while-driving ban for the last few years. 

• Our 2009-2010 Stiffer Penalties Bill made it through five of the FL House & Senate’s committees; 
this is the farthest it has gone in the number of years we have tried. On the last day of session, a 
committee member strenuously attempted to attach a revival of the helmet law to our Bill. To avoid a 
new helmet law in Florida, we had to kill the Bill. 

• We publish monthly Press Releases and/or Articles of Interest in many online & print publications, 
including Florida Full Throttle. 

• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. has been asked to be on and currently sits as a member of 
The Motorcyclist Advisory Council (MAC) to the Federal Highway Administration in Washington, D.C. 
The Secretary of the U.S. Dept. of Transportation may appoint a representative from only two State 
MROs throughout the entire U.S.A. to be on this council. 

• The President of ABATE of Florida, Inc. sits as the Chairman of the Board of Directors of the National 
Collation of Motorcyclists (NCOM). NCOM has over 1000 member organizations. 

For more information:

Contact the President of the Southeast Chapter

Johnny Rose 954-868-4390

pres.abatese@gmail.com

Or visit our website: www.abatese.org



ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC - SOUTHEAST CHAPTER6

“ T h i s  p a g e  s p o n s o r e d  b y  F r a n k  T.  ( G B N F )  &  L i s a
		  PRESIDENT’S ARTICLE
I'm gonna start this article out by  saying any-
one who rides a motorcycle should be a mem-
ber of ABATE,   for two reasons. The first rea-
son is because of the insurance that you get 
when you join ABATE, $4,000 accidental death 
and $2,000 dismemberment. And that is for just 
twenty bucks a year, come on man, that's a no 
brainer and we hope you never have to use it.  
The second reason is because we are the only 
motorcycle rights and safety organization that 
gets things done in Tallahassee and the local 
scene. For those of you who don't know, we 
were able to get some laws changed, and other 
laws thrown out.  

In 2000, they wanted to make every motorcy-
clist wear orange vests. ABATE got that bill 
thrown out. Can you imagine what that would 
do to our community?  It would cover up every-
body's patches and some of those cool t-shirts 
some like to wear. 

ABATE is mostly known for getting the helmet 
law changed, so that anyone who is eighteen 
years or older does not have to wear a helmet.  
That's right, we got you the freedom to choose. 
I personally wear a helmet, and so does my 
little dog, but it's my choice.  We were also able 
to get the handle bar height and loud pipes and 
the vertical tag laws modified.  

And on the local scene, back in 2007, the May-
or of Delray Beach wanted to make it so that 
no motorcycles could ride on Atlantic Boule-
vard, where all the shops are.  Our President 
back then was Jimbo.  Jimbo got us together 
to help Delray.  ABATE was able to get 150+ 
motorcycles to ride to the Delray Beach Town 
Hall.  We packed that place so full that we were 
out in the hallways too. So good ending, as the 
Mayor decided it wasn't a good idea to stop mo-
torcycles from riding on Atlantic. Also, Delray 

didn’t own that road, so they 
were overstepping with their 
power.   Mike and Hope, my 
friends, have a picture of the 
article from the Sun Sentinel 
of Jimbo leading the ride there. 
Pretty cool, huh?  You can read the full story here 
https://www.sun-sentinel.com/2007/10/17/delray-
ditches-bike-ban-idea.

Please support all your American Legions and 
VFWs. God Bless America, the military, and the 
veterans who have helped keep this Country free. 

And to the younger people out there, you have the 
chance to inherit an organization that stands up 
and fights for biker rights and safety. Help us make 
a difference, now, and for the future!   

ANYONE WHO RIDES SHOULD BE A MEMBER 
OF ABATE!!!!

God bless America!!!!

Peace,
Johnny Rose
President
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“This page is sponsored by  “Abby Normal “ Hibbs

if you have already renewed your 
membership 

for your continued support

M e m b e r s h i p s  D u e  f o r 
J u l y  2023

R i c h a r d  B r e w s t e r

P a p a  J o h n  E r s k i n e

G a r y  F a r i n a

D i a n a  L e m a

R e n e e  S a l a z a r

R o b e r t  S m i t l e y

J o h n  S u l l i v a n

G r e g  T a m o f s k y

D i o n i s i o  V e g a

M i k e  V o l g e r

D e n n i s  W a n i n g e r

M e m b e r s h i p s  D u e  f o r 
A u g u s t  2 0 2 3

P e n n y  A l t e r i z i o

T o n y  C a n t y

D o r i s  C o u t u r e

I s a b e l  G a l l a r d o

C r a i g  G l a s s m a n

B r u c e  K l a i b e r

V i n c e n t  P a r l a t o r e

J o e l  P a t t i

J i m  P o w e r s

B r a d  S m i t h

H o r a t i o  T h a n y i

D o n y  P o n c e  T o r r e s

F r a n k  V i g e r

W a l t e r  W a n d e r s e e

T e d  W a r z e c h a
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N e w  m e m b e r s 
A u g u s t  2 0 2 3

Anagrace “Gracie” Mendes

Andre Araujo

Bill “Billboard” Short

Daniel Fasciana

Davi Teixeira

David “Dutch” Alanez

Edilson “Eddi” Chaves

Elen Guedes Lira

Eliziane Dos Santos

Haroldo Ferreira

Gentil Lira Jr.

Geordano “Geo” Ferreira

Jean Dos Santos

Joelizio Augusto “Gus” Rodrigues

Jose “Ze” Silva

Mauricio “Merghi” Lopes Merighi

Quincy “King Q” Da Silva

Silber Mendes

Vincent “Ghost Rider” 
Santiesteban
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Vice-Pres ident
The other day I attended a candle light Visual at the crash site where Mark (Overshot)  
Harmon lost his life.  I estimate around 200 or more fellow bikers and their ladies were 
in attendance.  His brothers and sisters in the biker community recounted how his life 
touched each of theirs in a positive way.  Stories were told about how he knew a lot about 
firearms and when he saw one, could tell you how to fix it or make it better.  Others re-
membered how he enjoyed going to the shooting range and blowing off some steam by just 
busting off some caps with his brothers.

He was called a sort of Jack of all trades and could figure how to fix just about any-
thing, between watching Youtube videos and reading up on it.  Another biker lady said he 
was an individual that would brighten her day even when she was having a bad day just by 
popping in to her hangout and make the day just better by being there.  

Above all, those that rode with Overshot are feeling pain at the loss of their brother 
that they shared great times with on two wheels.  

I hope and pray that we can find a way to safely share the road with cages so all of us 
don’t have to go through what those close to Overshot are feeling right now.  PLEASE 
BE SAFE OUT THERE.

Again…. as always Rubber Side Down
Martin (Hunter) Nebojsic, 
Vice President
Abate of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
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Southeast Chapter Meeting Minutes
Held at American Legion Post 142

171 SW 2nd St
 Pompano Beach Fl, 33060

July 16, 2023

Bull called the meeting to order at 10:10am and 
there were 35 members and guests present. This 
was followed by the Pledge of Allegiance, led by 
Odin, (Johnny & Sheila’s grandson), and a prayer 
by our Assistant Chaplain, Bear. 

President's Report – Johnny Rose: 
Johnny welcomed everyone and gave us the Troy 
update. He is still using his wheelchair but fighting 
the good fight.  Please keep him in your prayers. 
Johnny gave us the Wavy update, which is, hur-
ray, Wavy is here at the meeting.  He recently 
had surgery so don’t hug him too hard. Johnny 
thanked the people who recently stepped up to 
take positions on our Board and as Trustees. Our 
Annual event is coming up in October, and Johnny 
is looking at a few places, maybe Mickey’s. John-
ny has made it his mission to visit at least one club 
or riding group per week, maybe more, to make 
sure all members are up to date, so we don't lose 
another biker that has no insurance to help his 
family. The Tattoo Expo is coming up in August. 
There will be a sheet going around, if you want to 
sign up to work one of the shifts.  Only 2 people at 
a time get passes and sit at our table, but if you go 
just to check it out, stop by the booth and give one 
of our people a break. **UPDATE, at the time of 
this printing, the Tattoo Expo has been cancelled 
this year, but will be coming back next year, bigger 
and better than ever.

Vice President's Report – 
Martin “Hunter” Nebojsic: 
Hunter thanked everyone for coming. He said to 
please be safe when riding, that he has been to 
way too many Celebration of Life events lately.  
We sometimes think we are king of the road, but 
a motorcycle vs. 4,000 pounds of car,  usually 
loses.the motocycle usually loses. 
  
Secretary's Report – Ross Haertter: 
Ross is excused, and Sheila stood in for him. She 
made a motion to approve minutes as printed in 
the newsletter, motioned, seconded, approved. 
  
Treasurer's Report – Sheila Rose: 
Sheila gave the Treasurer’s Report for the check-
ing and savings account, motioned, seconded, 
approved. 

Sergeant at Arms Report – Mike “Bull”: 
Bull said to ride safe, and to watch for out-of-
towners. School is still out for the summer, kids 
are on vacation, but there are still summer sports 
going on. Slow down for flashing lights, slow 
down anyway, if safe, in school zones. Watch out 
for the children.

Road Captain's Report – 
Kris “That Guy” Keyzer-Andre: 
Sunday, July 16th, 
	 Soldiers for Jesus MC Annual
Saturday, July 22nd, 
	 Wheels of Man MC Chili Cook-Off
Friday-Sunday, August 11th-13th, 
	 South Florida Tattoo Expo at Broward 	
	 County Convention Center
	 ***UPDATE: Tattoo Expo is cancelled
Saturday, August 12th, 
	 ABATE of Florida State Meeting in 
	 Port Charlotte, FL
Sunday, August 13th, 
	 AOA MC 56th Anniversary Party
Sunday, August 20th, 
	 ABATE Southeast Chapter Meeting
Sunday, August 27th,
 	 Scurvy Few MC Annual
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That Guy said, when riding in a group, when 
changing lanes, wait for the last guy, the “rear 
guard” to get over first, then the rest come over. 
You don’t want a cager to get into the line of bikes.  
It’s not safe. 

Safety Director's Report – 
Kris “That Guy” Keyzer-Andre:
That Guy spoke, and said, as Hunter mentioned, 
we have been going to a lot of Celebrations of 
Life’s lately. There are less tourists on the road 
down here during the summer, but the cars who 
are here, have drivers who are paying less atten-
tion. Many bikers get hit at intersections, by cars 
making a left in front of the bike, just not seeing 
them, so pay extra attention when coming up to 
an intersection.
    
State Representative's Report- 
Martin “Hunter” Nebojsic & Johnny Rose: 
Johnny spoke.  We have State Gun Tickets for 
sale.  If you want to check out a book to sell, see 
him after the meeting.  The next State Meeting is 
August 15th in Port Charlotte, hosted by Peace 
River Chapter.  

Legislative Liaison – Brad Winston: 
Brad was excused.

Legal Counsel – Brad Winston: 
Brad was excused. 
 
Products Report – 
Laurel “Little Bit” Conner: 
Little Bit was excused, and is feeling a little under 
the weather, please keep her in your prayers. 
 
Membership Report – Sheila Rose: 
Sheila read the Membership report, we have over 
600 members.

Events Coordinator – Gabe Carrera: 
Gabe was excused. He had some neck spinal sur-
gery, but is getting better. See his YouTube “Attor-
ney That Rides” videos for more information and 
a great talk by him.

Newsletter Editor –

Ada“Abby Normal” Hibbs  
Abby Normal spoke.  All are welcome to submit 
any suggestions on the newsletter, articles are 
due today. Send articles to news.abatese@gmail.
com. Also, when you see anything on our Face-
book page, especially about safety, please share 
it with your friends, and ask them to share. 

Newsletter Distribution – Tony Canty: 
Tony said that things are going well.  He is looking 
at more distribution sites, and monitoring the cur-
rent ones for the next couple of months. 
 
Public Relations – 
Dawne “Thunder” Kirk-Waters: 
Thunder was excused. 

Billing and Invoicing – 
Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff: 
Dreamer was present but deferred to Sheila in this 
transition month.  Sheila said all advertisers are 
up to date.  Abby spoke and said when we are 
talking to new advertisers, ask them to send her 
the ads om the size format that they want to see 
in our newsletter, as ads can become distorted, 
when she has to enlarge them, or shrink them 
down. Abby is not a graphic artist.

Social Director's Report – 
Barry “Bear” Crown: 
Bear brought some delicious mini-cheesecake 
cupcakes and peanut butter fudge for the July 
birthdays, and there were quite a few.
  
Quartermaster Report – Mike “Bull”: 
Bull said there is a discussion about maybe pur-
chasing a grill or two, to do our own cooking and 
at our Annual.

Photographer's Report – 
Ada“Abby Normal” Hibbs 
Take photos at events, and EMAIL, not text them 
to news.abatese@gmail.com. Reminder that no 
alcoholic beverages should be in the pictures and 
no photos of children without explicit consent of 
the parent or guardian. 
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Continued from previous page

Assistant Webmaster's Report –
 Erik Sadoff: 
Erik reported. The final meeting with the Board to 
sign off on the website and go live will be later in 
July.

Chaplain – Chrissy Leonhardt:
Chrissy was excused. Johnny said to make sure 
and read her heart-warming articles each month 
in our newsletter.  You will always feel better after 
you read them.

Assistant Chaplain – Barry “Bear” Crown: 
June 15th was the one-year anniversary of Jest-
er's passing, and we all miss him. 

Old Business: 
There was discussion about the Safety Money 
bill, if the signs that we see now, on the highway, 
“Watch for Motorcycles” are being paid for, but 
that money.  The Safety Money will not be used 
until October 1st at the earliest.  The signs we 
see now are paid for by the Florida Department of 
Transportation and Ride Smart Florida.

New Business: 
Dreamer will do a future article, talking about 
Grass Roots, and how it works.  It is what worked, 
to get our Safety Money bill passed.  Wavy said 
to practice safe riding.  There are many YouTube 
videos, just search “Motorcycle Safety Courses” 
and search “Robert Simmons, Paying It Forward, 
Be the Boss of Your Bike”. 

Good of the Order: 
Odin also asked to speak. He has been riding 
since he was 5 and told us of an accident he had, 
how he wasn’t wearing proper gear, was wearing 
shorts, and showed all of us his scar, from the 
stitches he got. He told us that he was wearing a 
helmet, otherwise his head may have cracked in 
half (“from the mouths of babes”) and was wear-
ing chest & leg guards, but he shouldn’t have 
been riding on the road and he should have been 
wearing long pants. He said to always wear prop-

er gear and only ride where you are supposed to. 
He will always be safe from now on. Sheila said 
she has a bike for sale, a 2002 Sportster 1200 for 
sale. She also told all to please take a few news-
letters, if you want, as you are out and about, and 
see someone who might like to read one. She al-
ways has a few and will follow someone in a store 
with a motorcycle shirt on, or if she sees a bike at 
the gas station, to hand them one.

Event flyers on the tables.

Motion to adjourn at 11:00am, seconded, ap-
proved. Next meeting will be held at American 
Legion Post 142 at 10:00am on August 20, 2023.

Sheila Rose, 
standing in for Ross Haertter
Secretary Southeast Chapter
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SAFETY DIRECTOR
.
This is my first article as the safety director for ABATE, so I’d like to take a minute to thank my
predecessor Wavy for all the time he has spent promoting our cause for so many years. I’ve got 
some big shoes to fill here, so I’ll do my best to at least come close.

I wasn’t sure what I wanted to write about this month, but then this morning I was reading through the
day’s headlines and there it was. Once again one of our fellow riders hit at an intersection by a cage
making a left, this particular case was a hit and run. Luckily the rider made it to the hospital, but I 
haven’t seen any updates on his condition. It seems to me that this is probably one of the most com-
mon and deadliest types of accidents we can be involved in these days. I have heard and read many 
stories about bikers meeting their end in this fashion.

Just last month the actor Treat Williams met his unfortunate end in Vermont this way as well. He was
wearing full gear when it happened. At least in this case the driver stayed on the scene. The good 
news is that there are things that we as riders can do to help to prevent these types of accidents from 
happening. One thing we can do is to always stay vigilant, slow down a little when we see someone 
staged for a left turn. In many of these cases the cage never even saw the bike before they pulled 
out. We should never assume that they know we’re there. Another thing we can do is educate others. 
I personally never miss a chance to tell friends of mine that don’t ride what the people in cars do that 
makes things more dangerous for us, not in a preachy way, but just stating facts. A lot of times they 
don’t even realize that they do them.

There is no cure for drivers not paying attention, and 
we have a heavy stockpile of that down here, but
maybe if we raise awareness of these types of acci-
dents, we can reduce the number of our brothers and 
sisters that go down from them.

That’s all I’ve got for this month, 
Keep the shiny side up everyone.
 K.Keyzer
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Members in good standing are provided a 
fully paid group $4000 Accidental Death 
and Dismemberment benefit at no cost 
to the member. Often members have 
questions regarding the coverage and/or 
are interested in changing their beneficiary 
or getting additional coverage. Please feel 
free to contact our local representative, Bill 
Sauers at American Income Life, or visit 
the website for answers to your questions. 

Bill Sauers
561-436-8267

bsauers@ailife.com
www.ailife.com/benefits/sgbis

Members can also get/submit
 their beneficiary card online

Photos Courtesy of 
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Better is the end of a thing than its beginning. (Ecclesiastes 7:8a)

At the beginning of the New Year, I mentioned I asked the Lord for 
a word or theme for the year.  I felt like the Lord wanted me to finish 
things I’d started and make good on my promises.  We are over half-
way through the year, and I wanted to give a progress report:

I talked about how I finished a quilt I started five years ago for a couples wedding gift.  They recently 
sent me a picture of it hanging over their couch.  It felt good to finally finish and give away, even if it was 
their five-year wedding anniversary!

While in the sewing room, I reduced my mending pile and completed a few more promised repairs.

Next on my list was finishing a bookshelf I started building last year.  It’s done and looks fantastic.

When my late husband, Gary Larson, passed away, the GriefShare organization was crucial to my 
healing.  I told the Lord that I’d love to host a group at my church someday because it was such a bless-
ing in my life.  After seven years, I’m happy to say I have a date on the church calendar to host my first 
class, Surviving the Holidays.

Recently, I received a phone call from my dear friend Craig Marlatt.  He and I used to sing together 
doing prison crusades up and down the state of Florida.  He told me he was getting the gang back 
together and wanted to know if I’d join them.  That started forty years ago when Gary and I began min-
istering in prisons and jails.  We were gone 35 of the 52 weekends a year doing concerts and outdoor 
crusades.  I ran with thugs whose lives were changed by Jesus while doing time, like Frank Costantino, 
Jack Murphy (Murf the Surf), and Bernie DeCastro, who have since passed away.  I had mixed emo-
tions about ever going back in to sing again, but said ‘yes’ because I know 
God’s not finished writing that chapter in my life.

The list of items to complete is still rather long, but at least I’m chipping away.  
As the scripture above implies, making promises is easier than maintaining or 
finishing them.  But that’s the place where we find satisfaction.  It’s like arriving 
at your destination, turning off the key, and stretching your legs after a long 
run.  Oh, so satisfying!

Arriving alive,
Chrissy Leonhardt - Chaplain

O H ,  S O  S AT I S F Y I N G ! !
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Fred Abbott

Vito "Tony" Borzumato

Linda Breault

John "Duke" Carlsen

Gerald "Hawkeye" Clarkin Jr. - GBNF

Saturnino "Nino" Corchado

Gabriel "Jager" Davalos

Brian "3 Fingers" Desmarais

Ernesto "Gadget" Diaz

David Fleming

Amos Hadad

David "Luncher" Hall

Frank "Frank T" Hammons - GBNF

Christina "Fabulous" Janoski

Antoinette "Butta" Johnson

William "Wild Bill" Jones

Steven Kaufman

LaDonna "Kebee" Keber

Gentil Lira Jr.

Manuel "Zorro" Luaces

Kenny "Shadow" Meade

Betty Osceola (Larkins)

Jose "Preacher" Pizarro

Roger Raissiguier

Max "Maximus" Repik

Tomas "Tommyboy" Salas

Wayne "Indian" Salvatore

Patricia "Patty" Sandler

Zachary "Switch" Santini

Tyrone "Ty" Scanlon

Jose "Ze" Silva

Bob Smith

Leonardo "Leo Lee" (Nightrider) Spoldari

Zachary "Sparkles" Storrs

William "Streaker" Tessar

Jose "Cheo" Torres

Laura Weiner

"Holdem Down"

"Tito"

"Yankee"

August 
Birthdays
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2020 CALENDAR
FOR CHANGES EMAIL:

INDIAN (WOM MC)
Indianwommc@yahoo.com

MANDATORY CLUB EVENTS ARE LISTED IN BOLD

“This page sponsored by Johnny & Sheila Rose” 

29

2 0 2 3  C A L E N D A R

AUGUST
4th-13th	   83rd STURGIS MOTORCYCLE RALLY
11th-13th	   25th Annual South Florida Tattoo Convention
13th-Sun    AOA FT. LAUD. - 56th ANNIVERSARY PARTY
9th-Sat
20th-Sun 
26th-Sat
27th-Sun	   SCURVY FEW MC - ANNUAL 
SEPTEMBER
2rd-Sat	   SOUTHERN MC TEDDY BEAR RUN
3th-Sun
4th-Mon	   Labor Day 
9th-Sat
10th-Sun	  STATES MC - TUNE UP PARTY 
	   Not sure
16th-Sat 
17th-Sun
23rd-Sat	    KINGDOM OF BROTHERS MC - ANNUAL
24th-Sun

OCTOBER
7th-Sat
8th-Sun	    MYSTIC SEVEN - ANNUAL
14th-Sat	    OUTCAST - PARTY
15th-Sun	    S.E. ABATE - ANNUAL
13th-16th	    DAYTONA BIKETOBERFEST
21st-Sat	    WHEELS OF MAN MC - HALLOWEEN PARTY
22bn-Sun	    CMA - MEMORIAL
28th-Sat	    FEARLESS MC - ANNUAL
29th-Sun
31st-Tues		  HALLOWEEN

NOVEMBER
4th-Sat	    HEATHENS MC - ANNUAL
5th-Sun
11th-Sat	    Veterans Day
12th-Sun	    Fly-In Wheels Annual
18th-Sat	    LEATHERNECKS MC - ANNUAL
19th-Sun
23rd-Thur	    Thanksgiving Day 25th-Sat
26th-Sun

DECEMBER
3rd-Sun	    36th SFPC TOYS IN THE SUN RUN
10th-Sat	    ALLIGATOR ALLEY TOY RUN BIKE
	    DRAWING???
9th-Sat	    HERMANDAD MC - ALFREDO MEMORIAL 	
	    AND TOY RUN 
9th-Sat	   
25th-Mon	    Christmas Day

M O R E  E V E E N T  F L Y E R S M O R E  E V E E N T  F L Y E R S 
C A N  B E  F O U N D  O NC A N  B E  F O U N D  O N

 P A G E  1 8 P A G E  1 8
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** Due to Covid19 , ALL events are subject to change and or 
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ABATE Southeast Chapter Safety and Membership Booth will be at :
\

Thursday before the Chapter Meeting 				    ABATE SE Chapter EBoard Meeting

3rd Sunday of the month 		  ABATE SE Monthly meeting @ Post 142 10am-12pm

SUNDAY
> Free pool at Sharkey’s Lounge    Margate 
>Wind Rider Church Services  at   Mickey’s 

MONDAY
>Ladies Nite at Sharkey’s 9PM-2AM    2-for-1 drinks

>Mickey’s Karoeke 8PM-12AM

WEDNESDAY
>Blues Nite at Mickey’s 

>Mickey’s Open Mic and Karaoke 8PM-12AM

THURSDAY
>Mickey’s Bike  Night Live Bands 8PM

TUESDAY
	 Wings of Gold - Open House Davie 7PM
	 States MC Taco Tuesday 6:30PM

WEDNESDAY
        2nd Wed.
	 The Crew 8PM	

THURSDAY
	 Hermandad MC - Open House 8PM
	 Scurby Few = Poker Night -7PM
      

SEE PAGE 28 FOR OTHER WEEKLY EVENTS
ADDITIONAL  INFO, EVENTS OR PARTIES ARE LISTED HERE

HOTLINE DEADLINE: Information needs to be to 
Fern before midnight Sundays for that week’s Hotline. 

Email Flyer or info to: Rkinrobin1@bellsouth.net  
954-573-7573 (Landline)

NEWSLETTER DEADLINE: On or by the 2nd Sunday of each 

month for articles, ads, flyers, etc.

Send to“Abby Normal”  at: news.abatese@gmail.com

30

FRIDAY
	 States MC – Open Meeting 7-10PM
	 Gideons MC – Open House 8PM
	 Scurvy Few - Open House 8:00PM
	 Wheels of Man - Open 8:00PM
      1st Fri.
                Outcast - Open House 8:00PM
       1st & 3rd Fri.
	 Kingdom of Brothers MC - Open House 8PM
       Every Other Fri.
	 Fearless MC - Open House 8PM-1AM
       3rd Fri.
	 Heathens MC - Open House 8PM
     

SATURDAY
	 1st & 3rd Sat – AOA MC Dania - Open House 8PM
     	 2nd & 4th Sat – Kingdom of Brothers MC - Open House
      	 2nd Sat – Fly-In Wheels Open House - 9PM
	 Scurvy Few - Birthday Celebrations - 7PM
       Last Saturday
	 Leathernecks MC Open House/ Poker Night 8PM
	 Fly-In Wheels – Open House 9PM
SUNDAY
       2nd Sun 
	 BACA @ American Legion Post 180 - 10:30AM
	 1280 SW 44th Terrace, Ft Lauderdale, FL 33317
	 10:30AM
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ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER SPONSORSHIP PROGRAM

We are bringing back our old Sponsorship Program.  This was an idea to help raise money for our Chapter, and also to 
recognize those brothers and sisters who provide extra monetary support, to promote the Chapter’s mission.  Members, or 
other individuals, who provide a donation to the Chapter, will have name recognition in our Monthly Newsletter and on the 
Chapter’s website, for one year.  The categories are: Platinum Donor $125+; Diamond Donor $100-$124, Gold Donor $75-
$99, Silver Donor $50-$74, and Bronze Donor $25-$49.
Approximately 40% of our members are Life Members, which means they do not pay annual dues, so they do not financially 
support the Chapter through dues.  They do buy products, pay to attend events, post ads in our Newsletter, and make 
monetary donations, but they have no obligation to do so.  This is another opportunity for them to contribute, if they wish, but 
anyone can do this.  
This is an opportunity for all Southeast Chapter brothers and sister to become ABATE Southeast Chapter Sponsors.  Platinum 
Donors also get to select a page in our Newsletter, to sponsor, where you name will be listed in a banner at the top of the 
chosen page, and first come, first serve.  

I want to sponsor ABATE Southeast Chapter with the following donation (not tax-deductible).  Check one:
(   )  Platinum Donor	  $125+		  (   )  Diamond Donor	 $100-$124
(   )  Gold Donor		   $75-$99		 (   )  Silver Donor		  $50-$74
(   )  Bronze Donor		   $25-$49
	

Name:		  										        
Address:		  										        
City, State & Zip:	  										        
Make checks payable to ABATE of Florida, Inc
 and mail the Sponsorship Form to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc. 
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft.. Lauderdale, FL   33329-2693 

Thank you in advance for your support!!!!!

 platinum SPONSORS
A t t o r n e y  B r a d  W i n s t o n
F r a n k  T  ( G B N F ) &  L i s a

“ A b b y  N o r n a l ”  A d a  H i b b s
A n n a  &  J o n  “ Wa v y ”  V i g e r 

J o h n n y  &  S h e i l a  R o s e
S h a k e y  B o b  ( G B N F )
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*Educate, don’t legislate"
stuff we thought you might like 

to know
-by: Sheila, Sandy, Little Bit, & Thunder

“this Page is sponsered by Shakey Bob - ( GBNF) “

We were sitting around the other evening, in Thun-
der’s back yard, just talking.  She has a beautiful, 
well- loved and well-tended, but still a little wild 
looking, back yard.  There’s lot of shade, but it was 
still hot, as it has been this summer.  I’m sure you 
all have heard of the Dog Days of Summer, but do 
you know what it means?  Most of us didn’t know 
either, so Thunder enlightened us, as she has 
been studying and knowing these types of things 
all her life, growing up on a farm in upstate New 
York and loving astrology and signs.    

The Dog Days of Summer last from July 3rd to 
August 11th, 40 days.  This is historically the days 
(and nights) following the heliacal rising of the star 
system, Sirius, also known as the Dog Star.  He-
liacal rising means, when the star is first visible 
above the horizon, at dawn, just before sunrise, 
a “morning” star.  When the Dog Star starts ris-
ing, in ancient astrology, going back centuries, 
this meant that heat, drought, sudden thunder-
storms, lethargy (lack of energy and enthusiasm), 
fever, mad dogs, and bad luck were on the way.  
In Egypt, the return of the Dog Star was right be-
fore the annual flooding of the Nile, and the star 
was worshipped as the goddess Sopdet.  Even in 
Homer’s Iliad, written in the 8th century BC, when 
Achilles was approaching Troy, where he would 
slay Hector, the menacing effects of the return of 
Sirius are noted.  These days, it means that we 
are starting the hottest and most sultry days of the 

summer.  So, we get it, Dogs Days are HOT days.

We don’t have to tell anyone that it is hot this 
summer.  We are not complaining though.  That 
is just how it is, how it has always been, in this 
beautiful part of the United States, South Florida, 
that we call home.  It really is a paradise here, 
and it is all in your perspective.  Us girls are all 
fortunate to spend our days inside, nice air-condi-
tioned offices or homes.  We have friends that do 
work outside, but because they are seasoned at 
this, they know what to do, to drink a lot of water, 
take breaks in the shade, etc.  We do feel bad for 
the homeless, who maybe can’t take care to get 
water or shade.  We know some of them can, but 
we sometimes see little kids out there, with their 
parents, or even dogs.  Anyway, not to go down 
that path right now.  

We also want to take this opportunity, to again, 
thank all the men and women who serve and 
served, in various desert wars, but also, in gener-
al.  We take our AC for granted, but just in Desert 
Storm alone, there were about 697,000 troops, 
standing in the heat, in the desert, in full gear, 
and they didn’t complain, just did their duty, serv-
ing our Country, serving us, so thank you!!!

I know you have all heard of the Dust Bowl, which 
was area in the southern plains region of the 
United States, which had severe droughts during 
the 1930’s.  There were high winds and choking 
dust that swept the region of the U.S. from Texas 
to Nebraska, killing people and livestock, and 
most crops failed across the region.  The Dust 
Bowl was caused by several factors, not just the 
changes in weather.  Some federal land policies, 
at the time, encouraged pioneers to go west and 
settle in the Great Plains, to be farmers, but for 
many, their inexperience led to over-farming of 
the land, plowing up millions of acres of native 
grassland to plant wheat, corn, and other crops.  
When the drought came, there was only bare 
land, with no deep-rooted prairie grasses to hold 
the soil in place, so it just blew away, some of it 
blowing as far as Washington DC and New York 
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City, which is kind of like the Saharan dust that 
we get here sometimes.  By 1934, 35 million 
acres of farmland was useless, just bare land, 
and another 125 million acres, about ¾ the size 
of Texas, was rapidly losing its topsoil.  Fortu-
nately, in 1939, the regular rainfall returned, and 
the Dust Bowl years were over.  The Great De-
pression was also going on during this time, so 
the economic impact of this long drought drove 
many families on a desperate migration, away 
from farms, in search of a better life in the cities.  

Okay, enough history lessons about the heat, 
how does all this affect us?  We think part of the 
rest of the country is happy for the summer, as 
that means they can ride almost anytime.  Many 
have put their bikes away during the winter 
months and can’t wait until spring and summer. 
To them, this is a great time to ride.  Our favorite 
time to ride is in the fall and winter, when it’s a 
little cool, and we can wear our leather jackets.  
Honestly, we were talking, and each of us have 
about a half dozen leather jackets, so we usu-
ally get to wear each one, only once, during the 
fall and winter, yep, paradise.

We know most of you seasoned South Florida 
bikers know what to do in the heat.  You need 
to stay hydrated.  You may not notice, when 
you are riding, that you are sweating, and the 
wind is just evaporating that right off you.  You 
should drink lots of water at each stop, maybe 
even some sports drinks with electrolytes, and 
some salty snacks.  We know a few people 
who, when they go on long rides, keep a small 
collapsible cooler in their saddle bags with cold 
water, just in case they need to stop on the side 
of the road, maybe to help another biker.  It is 
said that you should also avoid alcohol too, and 
ABATE does not condone drinking and riding, 
but sometimes a cold beer, at the end of a long 
ride, just tastes so good.  Just try and make 
sure that you are done riding, then take a long 
pull on that beer, and then another one, for us!

Some of us actually wear long sleeve shirts 

in the summer.  These are not your regular long-
sleeves, but are these special shirts that actually 
keep you cooler, by wicking the sweat from your 
skin, which does keep you cooler, helps regulate 
your body temperature, AND you don’t have to wear 
sunscreen on your arms if you get the UV Block-
ing ones.  There are all different brands out there.  
There are also arm sleeves, if you just want to have 
the coverage when you ride, and pull them off when 
you stop, to hang out with your friends.  But please, 
we know it’s hot, don’t wear shorts and flip flops.  
Bring them with you, for when you stop, but don’t 
ride without at least minimal protection.

At every one of our spring and summer events, for 
the past few years, Sheila has purchased a handful 
of these cooling neck wraps, and put them in our 
water cooler, in case someone needs them.  You 
will see Johnny, our President, often with his blue 
“tie” at our hot events.  If you haven’t tried them, you 
have to check it out.  You just dip that wrap into a 
bowl of cold water, or pour water from a bottle on it, 
and put it around your neck to keep cool.  It takes 
a long time, hours, for the water to go dry.  Not an 
advertisement, but Harbor Freight always has them 
for $4.99 each, but sometimes on sale.  

When you can, try not to ride during the hottest parts 
of the day.  Morning rides are great anytime, but es-
pecially for these next few weeks.  Get up early and 
ride to the beach, so you can see the amazing sun-
rises we have here.  Then ride for a few hours, take 
a break for lunch, meet up with some friends, may-
be then catch a movie.  Then later, take an evening 
ride, but beware of “mosquito hour”, haha, which is 
dusk, and keep in mind that other wildlife may be 
more active at this time, in case you’re riding out 
west, near the Everglades, where you may spot a 
deer crossing the road.  Okay, we know that’s rare, 
but happens.  And you will maybe get to see God’s 
artistic side, in one of our beautiful sunsets.

We know most of you don’t stop a ride until you need 
fuel.  You may ride for a few hours before needing 

Continued on page  36
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fuel but stop more often in the heat.  Stop and get some water in 
you, take your helmet off, stretch your legs, and rest for a minute 
or two.

Finally, we are all about safety and education at ABATE, so be 
safe!! Use common sense!! If you start to feel lightheaded or diz-
zy, get a headache, or cramps, or your skin starts feeling cool and 
clammy, your body could be over-heating.  This could be Heat Ex-
haustion, which can rapidly turn into Heat Stroke.  Heat Stroke is 
extremely dangerous and can be fatal.  So if you start feeling any 
of the signs of heat exhaustion, play it safe, don’t try to tough it out 
and ride through it.  It doesn’t work like that.  Pull off at the next 
stop, or sooner if you need to , and get cool, take off your helmet, 
put a neck wrap on, find some AC, drink some ice water, but be 
safe and take care of yourself.  We lose enough bikers to stupid 
and distracted drivers; we don’t want to lose someone to the heat. 

It's cool to stay cool!!! 

“Risk is good. Not managing your risk is a dangerous leap.” Evel 
Knievel

Continued from page  35
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24 HourEmergency 24 HourEmergency 

6201 NW 26 Terrace
Ft Ldle, FL 33309
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Continued on  page      42
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Continued on  page      42
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ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter
American Bikers Aiming Toward Education

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image.

Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter

Newsletter Ad Rates:
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included)

Business Card Ad
One month = $13.31
Three months = $28.16
Six months = $52.31
One year = $94.05

Please Contact:
Critter
954-850-5452
Or any member of the Board of Directors

Mail your information and check to:
ABATE of Florida, Inc.
Southeast Chapter
PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329

You will be contacted ASAP
Thanks for your support

CONTACT: DATE:

SIZE AND DURATION OF AD

NAME:

ADDRESS:

PHONE NUMBERS:

EMAIL:

1/4 Page         (approx. 3.125”w x 4”h)

Half Page         (approx. 6.25”w x 4”h)

Full Page        (approx. 6.25”w x 7.75”h)

One month
Three months 
Six months
One year

= $26.82
= $53.64
= $108.89
= $165.19

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $40.23
= $83.14
= $154.21
= $277.55

One month
Three months
Six months
One year

= $53.64
= $132.75
= $245.39
= $441.68

1/4 Page Ad or Higher
gives you “FREE” advertisement on 

Our Website: www.abatese.org Rates shown are for the entire period, 7% sales tax included

Please Contact:Hollie “Dreamer” Sadoff
754-265-4185
email: billing.abatese@gmail.com

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 
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Continued on page 23

2924 Davie Rd, Suite 201
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33324 
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J O H N N Y ’ S   R A N T
I'll try to keep this short. This is the wettest rainy 
season I've seen in a while. I’m sure people from 
all over have the same problem, and it seems 
worse in Dade County, but people drive like bone-
heads when it starts raining.  

It made me think about a ride, I don’t know, about 
10 or 15 years ago. We were on our way down to 
the Redlands Tavern for Southern MC’s Annual. 
We needed gas, so we stopped at Dade Corners, 
what we all call 4 Corners. It was raining really 
hard.  When I pulled up to the pump, I realized 
my mufflers were underwater, so I just kept going 
to another pump where the water was not quite 
as deep.  I was so lucky I didn't stall my bike in 
that puddle.  This other guy wasn't quite so lucky 
as me. He had to get off and push his bike out of 
knee- deep water.  Luckily he had a brother with 
him to help, otherwise I would’ve helped.  Ever 
since that day, I really keep an eye out for puddles.

So, check this out, just the other day, it was raining 
really hard and there were lots of deep puddles. 
This old guy was riding his bicycle on the side-
walk. Then this big truck went hauling ass through 
the puddle, causing what my wife calls a “rooster 
tail” and almost knocked the poor guy off the bicy-
cle. At first, I started to laugh, but stopped myself, 
and then I got pissed off. That old guy could have 
gotten really hurt. I don't think the truck driver 
even knew what happened. Just another careless 
driver, not paying attention. 

Can you imagine what could happen if you were 
on your motorcycle and something like that hap-
pened? Your bike could go down, right in the road, 
not on the sidewalk, because of some knuckle-
head. So when you're riding in the rain and the 
roads are wet, when visibility’s low, keep in mind 
people in cages are not always paying attention 
to what's going on around them, only to where 

they're going.  Keep an eye out for them and stay 
far away, stay safe. 

But also remember this, my friends, it's better to 
ride in the rain than it is to not ride at all. Just 
sayin’, you know.

Peace, 
Johnny Rose

ABATE  of FLORIDA, Inc.
offers the

 Motorcycle Safety Awareness
 Program 

to any organization or school free of charge.  
For more information  or to arrange for a

 presentation, please contact 

ABATE SAFETY DIRECTOR
Johnny Rose

		  954-868-4390	
pres.abatese@gmail.com
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SUBMIT THIS  ADVERTISMENT INSTORE AND RECIEVE A FREE VIKING CUSTOMS T- SHIRT*
*STOCK, SIZE AND STYLES MAYBE LIMITED

PH: 754 307 3728
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THE AIM/NCOM MO-
TORCYCLE E-NEWS 
SERVICE is brought to 
you by Aid to Injured 
Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) 
and the National Coali-
tion of Motorcyclists (NCOM), and is sponsored 
by the Law Offices of Richard M. Lester. If you’ve 
been involved in any kind of accident, call us at 
1-(800) ON-A-BIKE or visit www.ON-A-BIKE.
com. 
NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish, National Coalition 
of Motorcyclists (NCOM)

NCOM CONVENTION CELEBRATES 
SUCCESSES
Just days prior to the National Coalition of Motor-
cyclists’ NCOM Convention, Nebraska repealed 
their mandatory helmet law to become the 33rd 
state allowing adult freedom of choice, and their 
hard-won success was a cause of celebration 
for the nationwide gathering of biker activists in 
Phoenix over Father’s Day weekend.  To mark the 
occasion, A.I.M. (Aid to Injured Motorcyclists; ON-
A-BIKE.com) rush-ordered the new 2024 version 
of their wallet-sized Calendar card to hand out, 
now in its 30th year of printing, showing a “U.S. 
Helmet Laws” map on the reverse side now in-
dicating Nebraska as Free for 21 and older (eff. 
01-01-24, stipulations apply)!

Our hats (helmets) off to ABATE of Nebraska, 
which was among many victories across the coun-
try to be recognized and celebrated.  Hurdles too, 
both legislative and legal, were also addressed 
during various meetings and seminars throughout 
the 38th annual NCOM Convention, with positive 
commitments to work together on methods and 
solutions to the benefit of the entire motorcycle 
rights community.

"Seeing all the motorcycle rights groups, clubs 
and individual bikers coming together to learn and 
fight for their lifestyles is inspirational.  But the un-
derstanding and commitment by leaders of NCOM 
and MRF (Motorcycle Riders Foundation; MRF.

org) and some members of the NCOC (National 
Council of Clubs; councilofclubs.org) to communi-
cate and work together is monumental," observed 
NCOM Executive Director Joseph “Joey” Lester, 
son of AIM/NCOM Founder attorney Richard M. 
Lester.  Similar observations were echoed by oth-
er representatives of key organizations present.

"We want to make it perfectly clear that NCOM 
and MRF will be working hand in hand to show 
strength and unity in the ongoing fight for motor-
cyclists rights," pledged NCOM Chairman Charlie 
Boone (CBA/ABATE of North Carolina), adding 
that several NCOM board members will be attend-
ing the MRF’s upcoming “Meeting of the Minds,” 
September 20-24 in Harrisburg, Pennsylvania to 
further the alliance.

The 2024 NCOM Convention will return to Moth-
er’s Day Weekend, May 10-11, 2024 at a location 
TBD, so stay tuned to ON-A-BIKE.com.

MIC WARNS OF BILLS THAT “WILL HINDER 
THE POWERSPORTS INDUSTRY”
The Motorcycle Industry Council (MIC; MIC.org) 
reports that two major bills have been passed in 
Minnesota and Maine that will create challenges 
for the powersports industry.  One bill is set to ban 
products containing PFAS chemicals, and both of 
them specify strict reporting requirements.

In Minnesota, HF 2310 bans products for juveniles 
that contain PFAS beginning Jan. 1, 2025.  It also 
specifies PFAS registration requirements begin-
ning Jan. 1, 2026, and bans all products contain-
ing PFAS on New Year's Day in 2032. 

The Maine legislation provides the industry with 
some relief, as H.P. 138 extends the PFAS report-
ing deadline to Jan. 1, 2025, and also exempts 
manufacturers that employ 25 or fewer people 
from reporting requirements.

However, Minnesota's new PFAS legislation will 
present significant challenges for powersports 
companies doing business in the state.  “In pow-
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ersports, PFAS chemicals can be found in or used 
to produce products such as riding gear, vehicle 
components resistant to heat, fuel, and chemi-
cals, as well as semiconductors and chrome plat-
ing,” explains the MIC report, also noting that Per-
fluoroalkyl and polyfluoroalkyl substances are a 
class of synthetic chemicals used for decades in 
a wide range of consumer products.

"PFAS presents a major powersports industry 
challenge, and whether you're an OE, aftermar-
ket, or riding gear manufacturer, you must learn 
about government PFAS proposals and look for 
ways to replace PFAS in products you sell," fore-
warns Eric Barnes, MIC technical programs vice 
president.

Both federal and state governments have exam-
ined the health impacts of PFAS in recent years 
and many bills have been introduced to ban its 
use.  Some states are also setting up registries to 
list any vehicles, components, parts, and clothing 
that contain PFAS
.
FIGHT FOR YOUR “RIGHT TO REPAIR”
If you want to continue to be able to work on 
your own motorcycle, with guaranteed access to 
the parts, tools and service information needed 
to modify, service and maintain it yourself, then 
you need to contact your member of the House of 
Representatives and ask them to cosponsor H.R. 
906; the “Right to Equitable and Professional Auto 
Industry Repair” Act, or better known in Congress 
as the “REPAIR Act”.

“The REPAIR Act ensures that vehicle owners or 
repair shops are not denied access to the infor-
mation, software or tools needed to work on ve-
hicles,” reports the Motorcycle Riders Foundation 
in an MRF alert.  “The proposed law also estab-
lishes rules regarding vehicle data access. This 
commonsense law will help preserve consumer 
choice and a fair marketplace.”

The MRF invites motorcycling constituents to com-
municate with your federal lawmakers via this link: 

https://igniteadvocacy.com/go/you-gotta-fight-for-
your-right-to-repair---support-h-r-906-/589

HELP TO PRESERVE VEHICLE CHOICE
“Congress must act now to pass the Preserving 
Choice in Vehicle Purchases Act and avoid forc-
ing consumers to purchase electric vehicles that 
fail to meet their needs,” claimed Congressman 
John Joyce, M.D. (R-PA), the lead sponsor of 
House bill H.R. 1435; “Preserving Choice in Ve-
hicle Purchases Act” introduced in March.

Now, several Senators are taking up the cause of 
Vehicle Choice by introducing a companion bill in 
the United States Senate; the “Preserving Choice 
in Vehicle Purchases Act” (S. 2090). 

NCOM Legislative Task Force chairman Ed 
Schetter (ABATE of Ohio) forwarded an alert 
from the Motorcycle Riders Foundation with the 
note: “I think we need to send this info out in the 
next NCOM Biker Newsbytes newsletter,” and we 
agree.

According to the MRF; “The bill would limit the En-
vironmental Protection Agency (EPA) from issuing 
Clean Air Act waivers for state policies seeking 
to ban or otherwise limit the sale of internal com-
bustion engines.  This legislation would preserve 
consumer choice and maintain competition in the 
automotive markets by ensuring Americans have 
access to reliable and affordable vehicles.”

Senator Roger Marshall of Kansas, a co-sponsor 
of the bill, stated, “Our legislation is all about pro-
tecting consumer choice and, ultimately, free mar-
ket competition that drives down costs.”

“The Motorcycle Riders Foundation is pleased 
to see lawmakers taking the threat to freedom 
of vehicle choice and the survival of the internal 
combustion engine seriously,” reported the MRF, 
adding that “Preservation of the internal combus-
tion engine and ensuring availability of the fuel 
needed to run our bikes is a key part of the MRF’s 
legislative agenda.”
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U.S. HOUSE COMMITTEE PASSES BILL
 PROTECTING ‘MULTIPLE-USE’ LAND
According to a report from SEMA (Specialty 
Equipment Market Association; SEMA.org), the 
House Natural Resources Committee has passed 
legislation that would direct the Bureau of Land 
Management (BLM) to withdraw the agency's pro-
posed "Conservation and Landscape Health" rule 
(H.R. 3397).

The bill was introduced in response to the agen-
cy's proposed rule that could potentially lock-up 
public lands and reduce recreation. The bill also 
prevents the BLM from issuing a substantially 
similar rule in the future.

SEMA says it opposes BLM's current proposed 
rule, which would allow the agency to lease lands 
under new and vaguely defined terms.  “BLM's 
proposed rule undermines the Federal Land Pol-
icy and Management Act's multiple-use require-
ment for BLM lands as it would hinder access to 
public lands for recreation, forest management, 
energy and critical mineral development, and 
grazing.”

NATIONAL FUNDING FOR OUTDOOR
 RECREATION
The Motorcycle Industry Council has announced 
that the Departments of Agriculture and the Inte-
rior have proposed $2.8 billion in funding for fis-
cal year 2024, authorized by the “Great American 
Outdoors Act,” to improve infrastructure, recre-
ation facilities, federal lands access, and land and 
water conservation.

"For OHV enthusiasts, this would mean that we 
will see improvements to many of the trails and 
riding and driving areas we love to enjoy," says 
Mario Mairena, of the MIC’s Government Rela-
tions Office. "There is a lot of overdue mainte-
nance at numerous OHV sites, and with improve-
ments we'd see better access to a lot of them. 
It would be good news for powersports people 
across the country."

The budget allocates $900 million for Land and 
Water Conservation Fund projects and programs 
managed by Interior and the Forest Service, as 
well as $430 million for federal land acquisition, 
and $470 million for state and local grants.

VERMONT CLOSES “BASKET CASE” 
REGISTRATION LOOPHOLE
Sorry Basket Case lovers, but Vermont has 
closed a registration loophole allowing vehicles 
with difficult titles to be legally registered in that 
state, marking the end of an era for home-build 
aficionados.

If you meet the above descriptor then you’re prob-
ably already acquainted with a thing that was pre-
viously and widely referred to as “the Vermont 
loophole,” making it a popular state for folks with 
barn finds and/or other difficult vintage vehicle title 
situations, where they could legally register their 
new purchases, “until the past couple of weeks” 
according to RideApart.com. 

For decades prior it was a tailor-made solution 
for project bike and car enthusiasts from much of 
the country -- exact rules vary by state -- but un-
fortunately the laxity of rules allowed thieves an 
equally easy route to obtain titles for stolen ve-
hicles or fraudulent ownership documents “which 
was obviously and unsurprisingly a problem.”

Therefore, effective July 1, 2023, out-of-state resi-
dents will now have additional steps to go through 
to get a vehicle titled in Vermont, and now re-
quires the DMV in your home state to verify that 
you’re not required to register the vehicle in ques-
tion there. 

“Will more old bikes end up scrapped because 
people who would previously have been interest-
ed in trying to save them decide that it’s not worth 
all the hoop-jumping?,” suggests RideApart, “It's 
truly the end of an era for project bike fans.”
NEW STOP SIGN CAMERAS IN SPAIN
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We can all agree that traffic rules are there for a 
reason, and with today’s technology there’s always 
someone, or some thing, watching.  For example, 
the Directorate-General for Traffic (DGT) in Spain 
has installed and begun testing new cameras that 
can detect whether or not a vehicle has come to a 
complete stop at a stop sign.

Cameras on the roadway are nothing new, while red 
light cameras and speed cameras have been around 
for decades. Stop sign cameras, on the other hand, 
are a fairly new thing, and in Spain they are now de-
signed to immediately detect whenever a driver (or 
motorcycle rider) doesn't come to a complete stop 
and may result in a hefty fine of 200 Euros ($220 
USD).  

“By ‘complete stop,’ the DGT means a COMPLETE 
STOP – and not a rolling stop,” according to Ride-
Apart.com, explaining that “for car drivers this 
means stopping completely before proceeding.  For 
motorcyclists, it’s suggested to put a foot down to 
demonstrate for the cameras that you have indeed 
come to a complete stop.”

In Spain, failing to obey a stop sign has become a 
common infraction, drastically increasing the risk of 
accidents.  According to DGT data, approximately 
1,100 drivers involved in fatal traffic incidents disre-
garded the Stop sign.

QUOTABLE QUOTE:  "Politics is war without blood-
shed while war is politics with bloodshed.”
~ Mao Tse-Tung (1893-1976) founding chairman of 
the Chinese Communist Party

ABOUT AIM / NCOM: The National Coalition of 
Motorcyclists (NCOM) is a nationwide motorcyclists 
rights organization serving over 2,000 NCOM Mem-
ber Groups throughout the United States, with all 
services fully-funded through Aid to Injured Motor-
cyclist (AIM) Attorneys available in each state who 
donate a portion of their legal fees from motorcycle 
accidents back into the NCOM Network of Biker Ser-
vices (www.ON-A-BIKE.com / 800-ON-A-BIKE).
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C L A S S I F I E D S . . .

2019 Harley-Davidson cvo

 limited

 $35,000
 Seller's Description

title status: clean 
transmission: manual 

type: touring 

Contact 
bwinstonlaw@gmail.com

2019 Harley-Da-
vidson Road Glide CVO FLTRXSE - rare Mako Shark paint. 
5,000 miles. Cats-Ass full header system with tuner, retains 
all factory exhaust covers. Matching factory tour pack. Extra 
QD luggage rack and passenger backrest. Extras - windshield, 
matching highway pegs, passenger footboards, comfort silicone 
pad under rear seatcover. Paper title in hand. Only cleared 
bank-wire transfer or cash will be accepted as payment. Pickup 
only. No-haggle - 

2017 Thor Four Winds 31w $69,900

Seller's Description

14,000 Miles

2017 Thor Four Winds 31W.
Full wall slide out.
Premier Package and More!!

Contact 
bwinstonlaw@gmail.com

For mor detail Information 

Clear paper title in hand. I can ac-
cept only bank wire transfer as pay-
ment. Selling because we just don't 
use it enough. No-haggle, price is firm

Classifieds for Classifieds for 
ABATE SE ABATE SE 
-Member -Member 

classifieds are classifieds are 
only $5.  Please only $5.  Please 

be respectful, be respectful, 
space is  limited space is  limited 
to 6 months to to 6 months to 

make room for new make room for new 
items. If you do not items. If you do not 
contact the editor contact the editor 

once your 6 month once your 6 month 
period is up, you period is up, you 
will be removed will be removed 

without notification. without notification. 
Call any Board Call any Board 

Member to place a 
classified ad - See 

page 40

2004 Harley 
Davidson 

Sportster 1200
$2,500

New tires, new 
battery, all 

wiring updated, 
rebuilt car-

buretor, new 
calipers, runs 

great, cash 
only

Text Johnny 
Rose at

 954-868-4390 
or 

Sheila Rose at 
786-487-4810 
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American Legion
Riders Cooper City
Memorial Chapter 321

9081 SW 51st Street
Cooper City, FL 33328

  For Info: John Carlsen
	     954-696-1175
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This page is sponsored by “Jon “Wavy” Viger
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TO PLACE ADVERTISEMENTS

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or 
the Southeast Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/
or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the 
opinions, views, or comments contained in this publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit 
any article submitted for publication for mis-spellings or inappropriate language, or photos.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business 
cards, required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the 
chapter meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they 
will be dropped without notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD 
CHANGES. Non-camera ready advertisements will incur a minimum $50 layout charge and will be billed 
separately. See following page (page 46) for ad rates and sizes.
The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc. Southeast Chapter, 
PO BOX 292693, Ft.. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693. 750 NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY.

Pick up your Newsletters here!

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

If you’d like to purchase any ABATE products- such as shirts, pins, patches, hats or sunglasses - 
Contact Products Trustee  Laurel Conner at 305-975-8497.

  She will be glad to help you get what you need
NEWSLETTER DEADLINE ‘ By the 3rd Sunday of each month for articles, ads, flyers, etc. 

ATTENTION ALL ABATE SOUTHEAST CHAPTER MEMBERS REMEMBER: 
The ABATE Southeast Chapter Newsletter can always be found online at the Southeast Chapter website: 
www.abatese.org.  . You may also pick up a copy of the Newsletter at any of our many distribution sites located 
throughout Broward and Dade counties or at our monthly Chapter meetings held on the 3rd (third) Sunday of every 
month at 10AM at Post 142.   Please check our website or pack page of the Newsletter for meeting locations and if 
you have ny questions, please contact the SE Chapter President (contact info on page 2 of the Newsletter.)  Please 
leave a message. 

All American Cycle
Alligator Alley Harley Davidson

American Legion Post 36
American Legion Post 142
American Legion Post 180
American Legion Post 222
American Legion Post 321

Bikers Inc
Boar's Nest Saloon

Boston Johnny's
Cagney's House of Rock

Competition Cycle

Dynasty Cycle
Gabe Carrera Law Office

Heaven Cycle
Innovative Powder Coating

JD Lounge
Josie's Too Bar

Ken's Cycle Center
Kingdom of Brothers MC

Mickey's Tiki Bar
Peterson's Harley Davidson

Premier Billiards and Sports 
Club

Proworx Motorsports  

Sharkey's Blvd Lounge
Sharp Law Firm PA

Skyline Chili
Sparez Bowling

States MC
Steel Knuckles Custom Cycles

VFW Post 1966
Viking Customs

Wes Scott Cycles
Winston Law

X-Gator Motorsports
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GOALS & PURPOSES 
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers informed with 
regard to legislative actions and events around the 
state and throughout the country.

To become a powerful and viable political force in 
legislative matters concerning all motorcyclists 
rights.

To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE of Florida, 
Inc. on the state and national level.

To promote voter registration and motivate members 
to write their legislators.

To promote safe riding habits without infringing on 
individual rights.

To educate the public about motorcycle awareness.

ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft... Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

A.L. Post 142
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W h a t ’s  H a p p e n i n g  L o c a l l y ?
C a l l  T h e  H o t l i n e !

( 9 5 4 )  4 8 0 - 3 1 0 0
O r  V i s i t

ABATE Southeast Chapter’s  Website  

http://abatese.org

COME & JOIN THE RANKS 
OF THOSE WHO CARE TO BE INVOLVED!

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER MEETINGS

SW 2nd  St
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W Atlantic Blvd.

American Legion Way
RR

SPONSOR THIS PAGE PROGRAM....see page 32 for detail 

ABATE of Florida, Inc

 Southeast Chapter

AUGUST 20, 2023,
SEPTEMBER 17,  2023

American Legion Post 142,
171 SW 2nd St. ,

Pompano Beach,  FL 33060
(954) 942-2448


